Minutes from the August 9, 2002 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Bea Baldwin, Brad O’Hara, Lauren Faraone, Jeremy Price and Brent J. Montelius.  Also in attendance was Rosalyn Chauvin.

The meeting began at 2:00 p.m. 

· The April 26, 2002 meeting minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made by Brad O’Hara to approve the minutes.  Lauren Faraone seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· Report on Action Items
Identifying Student Tech Fee Student Assistants in the Labs – Donna Methvien reported on a recommendation that vests (with the STF logo and wording indicating that the student is a STF worker) be purchased for and worn by all students working in the labs.  This will help to identify them as the Student Technology Fee student worker to which students can go to with their computer lab questions.  The vests would be cleaned at the end of each semester (or when turned in by a student assistant ending their employment) and redistributed at the beginning of the next.  Donna also reported that name tags that hang around their neck have been provided to the student assistants to be used in the interim for identification purposes when working in the computer labs.  Lauren Faraone made a recommendation to proceed with the purchase of the vests which are estimated to cost approximately $15.00 each.  Brent Montelius seconded that motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion. 

Monitoring computer labs – Mike Asoodeh stated he would report at a later date regarding this. 

Annual Operating Agreement – Mike Asoodeh reported all of the annual operating agreements have been signed except for two.  Both of those are expected to be received shortly.

Surplus Computer Distribution– Donna Methvien reported that all computers awarded through the last surplus computer call for proposals have been distributed.

· Digital Video Cameras additional expense – Donna Methvien reported that the lowest bid for the Digital Video Cameras came in $4,010 over the $8,000 originally approved.  Bea Baldwin made a recommendation that this additional funding of $4,010 be approved.  Brad O’Hara seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion. 

· Budget Report – Dr. Asoodeh indicated that included in the meeting information is a report broken down by college and Vice President showing how much funding has been provided to each of those areas by Student Tech Fee since its inception.  He also reported that there was a carry over from the previous year’s budget of $800,000 which can be used this year to fund Large Project Proposals and other proposals the committee may  approve.  Action Item:  The Large Project Proposal subcommittee (Chaired by Brad O’Hara) and Donna Methvien are requested to meet and incorporate any updates or changes that might need to be made to the existing proposal procedure and form, prior to a call for proposals being issued.

· Surplus Computer Proposals – Mike Asoodeh reported that there will be 79 computers available by the end of the summer for distribution.  Two proposals from Basic Studies were recommended for immediate approval which would use 36 of these computers.   A motion was made by Brad O’Hara to approve the distribution of 36 computers to Basic Studies.  Jeremy Price seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Donna Methvien reported that the remaining computers, plus the Technology Rich Classroom equipment that is being replaced are available for distribution.  Bea Baldwin recommended including the number of computers that will be available through the end of 2002 in the number so that they can be distributed as soon as they come off line.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will determine the additional number to be available by the end of 2002, and the wording on the Call for Proposals will be adjusted to indicate the addition of those computers.  Mike Asoodeh will bring the Call for Proposals to the Dean’s Council when it is ready. 
· STF Mouse pads – Donna Methvien reported on the need to replace the mouse pads currently used in the computer labs. A design has been created for the mouse pads displaying the STF logo.  Bea Baldwin made a recommendation to approve funding to go out on bid for a quantity of 1000 mouse pads (or higher quantity if the cost break is beneficial).  Brad O’Hara seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving the motion.

· Blackboard Software Support – Dr. Asoodeh reported to the committee that the cost is increasing to continue providing Blackboard for our students and for raising the level of support from 1 to 3.  He requested support from the committee for providing funding for the $75,000 annual expense associated with Blackboard.  Lauren Faraone made a recommendation that the committee commit funding support for Blackboard.  Brent Montelius seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· Foreign Languages Large Project Proposal increase – Dr. Asoodeh reported that due to relocation of the Foreign Languages lab, which received funding in February 2002, an increase to cover electrical and data connections in the amount of $21,000 is being requested.  A motion was made by Brad O’Hara to fund this increase.  Bea Baldwin seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· E-Mail System Upgrade – Dr. Asoodeh reported that in order to handle the volume of e-mail that will be generated by Southeastern’s new e-mail policy, an improved and expanded e-mail system is needed.  The committee was requested to consider funding $100,000 of the cost of this system.  A motion was made by Lauren Faraone to approve funding the $100,000.  Bea Baldwin seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· A motion to adjourn was made by Brad O’Hara and seconded by Jeremy Price. The meeting was adjourned at 3:15 p.m. 

· Next meeting – The next meeting will be held in September.  Rosalyn Chauvin will coordinate a date and time.
